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The AZBO Fall Education Institute was at the PHX/MESA Hilton October 29 
through November 2, 2018.  
Thank you to those who participated on the Education Committee and to 
AZBOôs Executive Secretary for all their hard work scheduling and 
planning. Also, a big thanks to all who attended.   Together it made for 
another successful Institute.   
 
A Memorial Ride for Roger Brooks took place November 17, 2018.  It was 
a great day for a beautiful ride starting in Phoenix heading up to Highway 
260, across Highway 87 where we had lunch in Pine overlooking the 
Rim.  We continued through Payson and concluded the ride at Bass Pro 
Shop in Mesa.  Thank you to those volunteered on the planning committee 
as well as Rogerôs family and friends who made the ride to honor Roger. 
  
As we head into the New Year, we are looking forward to the Spring 
Education Institute April 22 through April 26, 2019.   It will be held at the 
Westward Look Wyndham Resort and Spa in Tucson.  Online registration 
will be announced via email as soon as itôs available. 
  
Wishing you all a Happy and Safe Holiday Season and Prosperous New 
Year. 
 

Mike Baxley 
AZBO Chair 
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Incredible Athletes  
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Volunteers  

Rained-ON but not Rained-OUT  

<< He never took his eyes off his human  in the pool    
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Mark Matteson 
ñSparking YOUR Successò 

October 16, 2018 
An exceptional evening of motivation 

arranged by Sharon Bonesteel, SRP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Thank you  
Sharon Bonesteel  
for your continued 

support of the 

Arizona Permit Techs  

From Sharon Bonesteel: 
11 Permit Techs are working hard from 
6-9 pm in a 10-session class on the 
2018 IRC. They plan on taking the Plans 
Examiner test in late April. The class is 
being taught by Sharon Bonesteel, SRP. 
Guest lecturer Mark Ptashkin provided 
his insight on the electrical portions of 
the code at our last class. 
Special thanks to Nancy Levey and the 
Independent Electrical Contractors 
Assoc. for providing a great classroom 
and to Patti Schechter, Brown & 
Associates for keeping the group 
organized. Last Thursdayós dinner was 
provided by Willdan. Contact Sharon or 
Patti if you would like to sp onsor dinner 
for the group .  
Also, in preparation for the exam, 
Sharon would like copies of any internal 
check lists you use at your jurisdiction 
for residential plan review. Email them 
to Sharon.Bonesteel@SRPnet.com  

mailto:Sharon.Bonesteel@SRPnet
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Bureau Veritas Brown & Associates Colorado Code  
Consulting 

Shums Coda 
Associates 

SIMPSON Strong-Tie Stantec Value Added Code 
Consulting 

Willdan 


